
Board of Finance Regular Meeting
Wednesday April 20, 2022  6:00 pm

Present- Nancy O’Dea-Wyrick, Fran Goodsell, Tegan Gawel, Jason Wright,
Rufus deRham (in at 6:48)
Zoom-  none

Public and Invited Guests- Jean Speck, Rufus deRham(in at 6:27), Glenn
Sanchez(out at 6:44),  Barbara Herbst, Donna Hayes, Debbie Deveaux,
Rick Osborne, Lynn Worthington, Scott Trabucco, John Grant
Zoom- Rita Limbos, Michelle Mott

Chairman Nancy O’Dea-Wyrick called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Acceptance of Agenda-Motion by Mr Wight, seconded by Ms Goodsell
to accept the agenda. Motion approved unanimously.

Approval of Minutes-Motion by Mr Wright, seconded by Ms Goodsell
to accept the minutes of the April 13, 2022 Special Meeting.  Motion
approved unanimously.

Public Comment on agenda items- none

Correspondence- none

Reports:
a. Board of Education- adjusted budget was emailed to the board and

Chairman Scott Trabucco was in attendance to answer any
questions.  No questions

b. Tax Collector-attached
c. Board of Selectman- adjusted budget was emailed to the board.  FIrst

Selectman Speck was in attendance to answer any questions.  She
also announced that Club Getaway has committed to a $5,000.00
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contribution to the Resident Trooper program.  Still no commitment
from South Kent School or Marvelwood.

d. Treasurer-attached.  Was discussion on using supplemental MV as
revenue.  Lengthy discussion on Emery Park (Capital Plan) and the
$150,000.00 that has been sitting in the plan since 2016

Motion by Ms O’Dea-Wyrick, seconded by Mr Wright to move the
remainder of the Kenico Road Project funds ($45,691.63) to the
reserve. Motion approved unanimously

OLD BUSINESS:

FY2023 Budget Discussion and action-
a. Took a look at the Capital plan.  No changes
b. Treasurer added $70,000 from MV Supplemental to revenue
c. Current Mill Rate is 18.57.  Without anything used from undesignated

general fund Mill Rate would be 19.44 (increase of 4.66 % or .87 of a
mill)

d. $225,000 needed from general fund for a ½ mill increase
e. $527,000 needed from general fund to keep Mill Rate at 18.57
f. $2,872,233.00 in general fund at fiscal end of 2021

Rufus deRham joined meeting at 6:48
Motion by Mr Wright, seconded by Ms Goodsell to adopt a budget
process that would result in the ability for us to not have an increase
in the Mill Rate for this year-2023. Motion approved unanimously

Motion by Mr Wright, seconded by Ms Goodsell that the budget be
taken to the town hearing at $13,676,199.00 motion approved
unanimously

Public Comment- none

Motion to adjourn by Ms Gawel at 6:52



Next meeting-Town hearing May 6, 2022

Minutes are not considered final until approved.  Please check the ensuing
meeting minutes for corrections/changes.

Bonnie Donzella
Board Clerk
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